
School Advisory Council Minutes 
Ponte Vedra High School 

January 12, 2021  
Media Center - 4:30 p.m. 

 
 
Attendees Present: Eric Wendell, John Noell, Elizabeth Paul, Anna Grace Keller, Erica Marino, Kelly 
Barrera, Angela Hunter, Fred Oberkehr, Cindy Saleeby 
 
Welcome:  Dr. Oberkehr welcomed members to the meeting.  
 
November Minutes: After a review of the November minutes, John Noell made a motion to accept the 
minutes and was seconded by Eric Wendell. 
 
School Advisory Council Update:  
Mrs. Hunter emailed faculty and staff the SAC funds request form and explained the approval process 
Needs Assessment Survey – Due to COVID, last year’s survey results were never reviewed. If survey 
questions need to be modified, please notify Mrs. Hunter by email.  
The SAC survey will be available February 1st to faculty, staff, students and parents.  
Mr. Noell  asked if specific questions or concerns could be included in the survey e.g.,  
- how are parents/students dealing with COVID 
- how has the school handled the situation 
 
Social Emotional Learning: Social Emotional Learning is being taught in ELA classes. If students have 
not been enrolled, classes have been created for them using a special code.  
 
Principal’s Update:  
  
*There’s be an increase in line lists since we returned from Winter Break on January 4th. We still feel the 
school environment is the safest place for students. There is no indication that students are being exposed 
at school. 
*Second Semester – all semester exams will be administered on campus. There will be some instances 
where students will be allowed to test one on one.  
*Effective Wednesday, January 27th early dismissal will resume at 2:50. 
*Most of our students who were on Distance Learning, will be returning to Brick & Mortar by the second 
semester.  
* We are trying our best to keep things as normal as possible for our students – especially Seniors. We’ve 
held Band Concerts, Chicago Performances, Miss PV, Mr. Fintastic. We are still  not sure about Prom. 
UNF is not committing to holding graduation. We are discussing options for using the football stadium. 
*Students who are sent home to quarantine have immediate access to distance learning.  
*End of year testing – AP exams will take place in early May, all other testing will take place in March 
and April. 
 
Close Meeting: Dr. Oberkehr asked for a motion to close the meeting. John Noell made a motion to close 
the meeting and was seconded by Eric Wendell. Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 
 
 
APPROVAL SECRETARY:  Cynthia Saleeby/January 20, 2021 
     Signature/Date 



             
 


